
Part 1: Getting Started
Thank you for volunteering to be a Moorestown Soccer club coach, below are some items to help you get started.   
Parents Meeting:  Once your team is announced, please set up a meeting to discuss the team, Player and parent expectations, practices or any of the items listed below.   If needed a MSC board member can attend the meetings for any questions that may arise.    
Reminder the MSC Parents Meeting for the U8 and U9 parents is Wednesday June 25 at 7.30 in the Moorestown High School Audio/visual Theatre
Parents Roles:  MSC is a volunteer organization, and thankfully your parents have signed up for roles from Coaches, Team Manager, Field Rep, Fundraiser Rep   Use the parents and delegate, it will make your life that much easier.      
Coaching Mentors:   For the new coaches we will be offering an experienced MSC coach to act as a mentor with them over the year, to help show them the ropes.    
Coaches: All coaches must have an F license to be on the sidelines,  Coaches must also complete concussions awareness training.   MSC allows a max of 2 coaches on the sideline during a game for 8x8 games, and 3 coaches on the sidelines for 11x11 games.  There can be exceptions to the coaching numbers if there are conflicts with the coaches and availability.   Other teams you play will have more and the multiple voices add to the confusion for the players during a game.  
F license Classes: Go to Njyouthsoccer.com under coaches training to find a schedule for local F License classes.  These fill up quickly this time of year so act fast.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Club Contacts:   
Pat Verdon Coaching Director. 
Matt Zielinski: Girls League Rep  
Kevin Ryan, Boys League Rep

COACHES’ AND TRAINERS’ CODE OF CONDUCT

Safety

First responsibility is the health and safety of all participants.
 Inspect players equipment and field conditions for safety reasons.
Supervise and control my players so as to avoid injury.
I mplement appropriate training programs to ensure the fitness level of my
players.
Follow the advice of a physician in determining when an injured player may
return to action.
Recommended that coaches become knowledgeable of basic first aid and always
keep a first aid kit/ice available at practice and play.
Always carry emergency medical release forms.

Practices and Principles

Know and understand the Laws of the Game.
Be reasonable in your demands on the young players’ time, energy, enthusiasm, and
their performance on the field.
Develop the child’s appreciation of the game. Practice should be conducted in the
spirit of enjoyment and learning.
Keep winning and losing in proper prospective. Keep the experience fun. Don’t
ridicule players for mistakes in the game.
Set a good example and be generous with praise when it is deserved.
Be sensitive to each child’s developmental needs.
Set the standard for sportsmanship and work in cooperation with the officials.
Develop team respect for your opponents ability and the judgement of the referees.
Be a positive role model.
At no point should a child/player be left alone.
Coaches are responsible for the behavior of their parents, per the NJYS, and may be subject to fines and/or suspensions for inappropriate actions.	

MSC Coaches corner:   All coaches will be responsible for reading, understanding and abiding by all items in the Coaches Corner Section of the MSC website.
 Player and Coach Registration
Player Registration:  All players must be registered and carded to South Jersey Soccer, All players need each of the following:  
a) Birth Certificate
b) Player membership form
c) Notarized Medical Release form
d) 1x1 picture for Identification, no hats, sunglasses please
Coaches Registration:  Coaches need to following completed forms to be carded for the year: 
a) NJ issued F License certificate  
b) Volunteer coaches form
c) 1x1 Picture, no hats or sunglasses please. 
d) Completed Kid Safe form 
All forms are available in the documents section of the MSC web site.   
Providing these forms to parents before the parents meeting for collection, makes it much easier for all involved.  You will need all of this completed in time in order to play in any games, tournament or league games. 
Coaches or a team manager need to collect each of these for any all players on the team.  They will be needed to roster and card you player for the upcoming soccer season with South Jersey soccer.
Collect these records and hold them somewhere safe, we will use them in late July and August to roster players and coaches in Gotsoccer.com 
Practice fields:    In late Summer MSC will open up the practice field schedule, please coordinate training times with your trainer.   
Trainers:  Each MSC team gets a trainer.   MSC pays for 20 fall training sessions for 8x8 and 10 Fall training session for 11x11 teams.  The club pays for 10 spring training sessions for both 8x8 and 11x11.    The club also pays for the trainers to attend 2 games.  Any trainer sessions over that are not funded by MSC.   Please track your training sessions and schedule accordingly.   
South Jersey Soccer League Rules:
Please follow below link to South Jersey Girls Soccer League, the fact sheet, it is a 2 page summary of all rules.  You can also find the full set of rules on the SJGSL website:
SJGSL(Girls) /SJSL(Boys) Website
http://www.SJGSL.org/ 
http://www.SJSL.org
Usingyourhead.com Team Registration
 In the coming days, you will get an Email with a usingyourhead.com logon and password.  Usingyourhead is the part of the South Jersey Soccer System,  You will be asked to log onto usingyourhead and register your team for the upcoming season, the deadline is July 3rd., 
Once registered they will ask you for which division/flight you want to place your team in, the flights range from most competitive Olympic(Div 1) and down to North American (13) or more.  Please understand the skill level of your team when choosing a division.  It is better to be a 500 team and competitive in a lower division than 0-10 with a -33 goal differential in a higher division.  Appropriate level of competition will develop your players more than anything.  Keep in mind, you can move divisions up or down for the spring season.  Returning coaches can list where they were in the prior season and their results and recommend where they would like to be placed, based on talent.  The leagues will take that in to consideration when creating flights, but they also look at results and goal differential to make determinations.     
The other system: Got soccer.com is used to roster and card players, which will be discussed later in the summer. 
